FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING

Date: Monday, April 03, 2017

Location: Eddie O'Brien's

Host Club: Penn Yan

Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.

The meeting was start with The Pledge of Allegiance and Opening Prayer.

Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Barb.

Division Secretary Linda Roby took the Roll Call of the Clubs: Brighton 2, Canandaigua 1, Farmington-Victor 4, Geneva 1, Honeoye Falls-Mendon 2, Lakeshore-Rochester 1, Newark 1, Palmyra-Macedon 2, Penfield-Perinton 3, Penn Yan 4, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 1, Webster 5.

On a motion from Jordan Neuringer, seconded by Marty Toombs and carried by those present the minutes from the February Division Meeting were accepted.

DPLG Jordan announced that the Finger Lakes Division had 100% participation in the Governor's and First Lady's Projects. Distinguished Clubs for the 2015 – 2016 Year were Brighton, Canandaigua, Farmington-Victor, Honeoye Falls-Mendon, Newark, Palmyra-Macedon, Webster. Jordan has not received the awards yet, he will deliver them to each club when he receives them. Jordan was also recognized as Distinguished for his year in our Division.

DPLG Jordan presided over the Election of the 2017 – 2018 Division Officers. Phil Alamond nominated Marty Toombs for Lt. Governor; Barb Pringle seconded the nomination. There being no additional nominations from the floor, the nominations were closed. Div. Secretary Linda cast one vote. Marty gave a brief acceptance speech to those in attendance as Lt. Gov. Designate. DPLG Jordan asked for nominations from the floor for Lt. Gov. Elect for the year 2018 – 2019; there being none received, the nomination was closed until the June Division Meeting.

LGD Marty asked for someone to serve as his SLP Coordinator. Barb Schor volunteered. Marty asked for someone to serve as Youth Protection Coordinator. Peg Bobzin volunteered. Dave Wolfe will continue as Division Treasurer. The position of Division Secretary is vacant and needs to be filled.

The meeting adjourned for a 15 minute break at 7:30PM.

John Hanratty gave an update of the MMOD (Miracle Mile of Donations). 120 volunteered and they are still counting the money collected which will be presented to Golisano at the Governor's Dinner. Going forward the money collected by the Finger Lakes Divsiion will go to the new Assistance Program which the hospital is very excited about. The Genesee Division also did their MMOD last Saturday; how do

they use their funds? Any check donations should be made payable to the Golisano Children's Hospital and marked in the memo as "Assistance Fund".

Bill Pringle gave an update on the Ronald McDonald House Pull Tab Program. He has 1,000 pounds to deliver. Leo Fisher has agreed to chair this project with Bill as his "Assistant".

Doreen Pellittieri gave an update on the Pediatric Lyme Disease Project. Peter and Doreen are willing to come to your club to talk to your members.

DPLG Jordan asked that each club send at least one participant to Key Leader and if you do not have an individual to attend, donate the money to pay for someone on the waiting list to go.

DPLG Jordan said each club should have received information about Kamp Kiwanis in the mail. If your club does not send a kamper, donate money to send someone on the waiting list. The cost is \$465 + \$150 for transportation. If you cannot donate the whole amount, send what you can to help sponsor a kamper. Kamp cleanup is May 20th.

Roberta Colacino provided a handout to each club of the Service Leadership Programs and discussed Key Club.

Barb Schor asked for clubs to host the remainder of the year's division meetings. Brighton will host the June meeting and Geneva will host the August meeting.

The 50/50 raffle was won by Christine Mitchell.

Spence Kennedy gave the closing benediction.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:07PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Roby

Division Secretary

CLUB SHARING, FEBRUARY 6, 2017 DIVISION MEETING

Brighton: Al Lewis Scholarship Spaghetti Dinner, Tuesday, 5/16/17 @ Brighton High School Cafeteria // Food Truck Rodeo, Thursday, 6/08/17 @ Brighton High School Parking Lot // Brighton Kiwanis Club 75th Anniversary Dinner/2015-2016 Lt Gov & Officers Recognition Dinner on 9/29/17 @ Pomodoro Restaurant in Pittsford.

Canandaigua: East Egg Hunt on 4/08/17 @ 10AM, Canandaigua Primary School // 11^{th} Annual Robbie Robertson Golf Tournament on 8/01/17 @ noon @ Bristol Harbor // Chef's Challenge on 03/05/17 @ Inn on the Lake, \$11,000 Net Profit, 300 people attended.

Geneva: Trivia Night on 02/25/17 @ Salvation Army Building // Chicken BBQ on 4/01/2017 @ Top's Plaza in Geneva // Easter Egg Hunt on 4/15/17 @ Geneva SAC @ 11AM.

Honeoye Falls-Mendon: Published a Business Directory delivered to 4,000 homes // Route 65 Highway Cleanup on 4/22/17 // Membership Drive @ Festival on the Green 6/16 - 6/18/17.

Lakeshore-Rochester: Sold Super Bowl Squares in February, Raised \$500 // \$2500 Raffle & Picnic in May, Date TBA @ Finn Lodge in Webster, 5-\$500 cash prizes

Newark: Held 2^{nd} annual baby shower and pancake supper on 3/30/17 donated several hundred dollars and many items for the Baby Closet in Newark // Will be selling Kiwanis peanuts, call 315-331-5676 to place orders // Chicken BBQ on Sunday 5/21/17, 11AM – 3PM Corner of Rts 14 * 31 in Lyons @ Lyons National Bank parking lot.

Penfield-Perinton: Day of Caring @ Villa of Hope on 5/11/17 with Greece Kiwanis Club to do painting & yard work // Annual Golf Tournament on 6/19/17 @ Shadow Lake, need golfers, sponsors and hole signs.

Penn Yan: Held Spring Fling Dance on 4/02/17 @ Penn Yan Moose Club // Barb & Bill Pringle attended the MMOD on 4/01/17 @ EastView Mall // Chicken BBQ on 5/06/17 @ Lyons National Bank, Penn Yan, 10AM - 3:30PM.

Webster: 60^{th} Anniversary of the Webster Club on 8/05/17 @ Penfield Country Club, more information coming // East Egg Hunt on 4/15/17 @ 10AM @ Parks & Rec // Lottery Raffle Fundraiser ended on 3/31/17, raised \$7,000.